
 

 
  
                                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                    
 

MEDIA ALERT 
 

PSA TO OPPOSE DEPARTMENT OF NATIONAL HEALTH’S 

INTERDICT TO FORCE EMPLOYEES TO WORK IN CIVITAS 
BUILDING  

6 September 2018 

 
The Public Servants Association (PSA) will oppose the National Department of National Health’s urgent interdict to 

force its employees to render services from Civitas Building in the Pretoria CBD. The building has declared 

uninhabitable by the Department of Labour. 

 

The Department’s application comes after its employees indicated that they no longer feel safe to enter the building. 

The PSA represent thousands of employees of the Department and is also busy with a urgent court application to 

shut down the building, which according to reports by the Department of Labour and the National Health Laboratory 

Services, is not fit for occupation. 

 

The matter will be hear in the Pretoria High Court today, 6 September 2018.  

Time: 10:00 
Venue: Pretoria High Court, Paul Kruger & Madiba St, Pretoria Central, Pretoria, 0001 
 

ISSUED BY PSA 

Ivan Fredericks (General Manager) 

Website: http://www.psa.co.za 

Email: ask@psa.co.za 

Facebook: @public.servants.association  

Twitter: @PSA_Union 

Instagram: @psa_union 

Enquiries: Tahir Maepa - 082 883 7238  
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